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From Our RectorFrom Our RectorFrom Our RectorFrom Our Rector    
The summer is over; life is in high gear again. I feel 

like I’m running a marathon. 
There’s a lot going on at St. Timothy’s this month: 

the Blessing of the Animals in our outdoor Chapel on Oct. 
5th (rain date is the 12th), Regional Council meeting (at St. 
Francis) on the 6th, presentation on the ministry of teaching 
by George Kroupa from Virginia Theological Seminary on 
the 7th, our first Stewardship dinner on the 12th, the Bishop’s 
Fall Clergy Conference on the 13th to the 15th, a Herndon 
clergy luncheon with a representative of Habitat for 
Humanity on the 16th, our Church Finance meeting on the 
18th, Stephen Ministry Sunday on the 19th, Walk for the 
Homeless on the 19th, Ken Mansfield (Beatles’ manager, 
Christian speaker) on the 19th, Annual reports are due by the 
21st, a meeting of the Region V Episcopal clergy on the 23rd, 
our Church Halloween party on the 26th, Vestry meeting on 
the 27th, not to mention (but I will) Church staff meetings 
every Monday morning, three services every Sunday, a service 
every Wednesday, weekly Bible studies, choir rehearsals, 
Shawl ministry, Sunday school, Children’s Chapel, MOST 
(Men Of St. Timothy’s) breakfast, youth brunch, coffee and 
refreshment periods after each Sunday service, multiple 
ministry meetings, emails, phone calls, counseling sessions, 
hospital-convalescent center-home visitations, preparation for 
All Saints (our 140th anniversary)-Thanksgiving-Christmas 
services, helping people (marginal and homeless) with critical 
needs, and sermon writing. A few unexpected and unplanned 
things are likely to come up too. 

Is your life like this? 
I am very grateful that most of my life is filled with 

wonderful people and tasks. But, Lord have mercy, I need to 
remember to breathe, take walks, appreciate the trees in their 
autumnal glory, spend time with the people I love, exercise, 
and rest. I need to balance all that God has given me. 

Too much of one thing (work, rest, play) and too 
little of another is bad for our health – physical, mental, 
emotional, and spiritual. Life presents lots of opportunities 
and challenges, we have to make choices. 

I pray you find balance in all that life, God, gives 
you. And in the balance, I pray you discover the peace of 
God that surpasses understanding, and joy. 

    ~ Fr. Brad 

    
    

From Rev. LeslieFrom Rev. LeslieFrom Rev. LeslieFrom Rev. Leslie 
Last fall at St. Tim’s, the leaves on the trees turned the color 
of the burning bush. People from all over town came by to 
take photos, to lie on blankets and read under the trees, and 
to enjoy the beauty of God’s creation.  One of this year’s 
Confirmation students pointed out that God is present at 
such times when we are able to see in new ways the world we 
normally walk by and take for granted.   

If we keep our eyes open, we can already see signs 
that this fall has the potential to be even more spectacular 
than last.  Georgetown Professor Terry Reynolds will speak 
on Religious Pluralism on October 5.  The Rev. Dr. George 
Kroupa will break bread with us and talk with people 
passionate about educating our children and supporting our 
Sunday School Teachers on October 7.    We will have two 
parish dinners, October 12 and November 9.  Ken Mansfield 
and the Christian Band “2nd Thief” will offer their creative 
testimonies on October 19 after the Help the Homeless 
Walk.  The youth group will put on the community 
Halloween Party the weekend of October 26.  St. Tim’s will 
host the Holiday Shop on November 8, the Challenger Dance 
on November 21, and take part in the Community 
Thanksgiving Service on November 23. 

Take time to stop by and enjoy the gifts God has in 
store for us this fall!  Also, invite everyone you know to 
“come and see” what God is doing in this place to draw all of 
us into his presence in the life of this community.    
 

   ~Rev. Leslie 

 
    



 
 

Stewardship Campaign and Parish Stewardship Campaign and Parish Stewardship Campaign and Parish Stewardship Campaign and Parish 
DinnersDinnersDinnersDinners  

This year’s Stewardship Campaign is going to be 
different from years past.  First, your ministries and Vestry, 
with the guidance of the Diocesan Stewardship Consultant 
Patsy Bjorling, have been working hard on developing a 
Vision Budget for 2009.  This Vision Budget will lay out all 
the budget requests from the various ministries which are 
needed to provide programs at the church and programs that 
serve our community, the nation, and the world.  We hope 
that by seeing all that we are being called upon to do in this 
place and this time, will encourage all of us to give more 
generously to allow these efforts to come to fruition.  The 
Vision Budget will be introduced at two parish dinners which 
will be held on October 12 and November 9.  Our theme for 
this year is Abundant Giving, Abundant Life. 

Shortly, you will receive a letter from our Rector, 
Brad Rundlett, inviting you to these dinners. It will also 
outline the campaign as it will unfold in the coming weeks.  
Please sign-up for one of the dinners and come to church 
during the campaign to receive gifts from the church.  This is 
a very important time in the life of our parish.  The success of 
these stewardship efforts will determine how far we can go in 
doing the work our Savior has called upon us to do, both for 
ourselves in worship, education and fellowship, as well as for 
others in helping them to cope, heal, or improve their lives.  
None of this can happen without your financial support.  St. 
Timothy’s does not receive any funds from the Diocese of 
Virginia or the Episcopal Church of America.  It is all up to 
us.  So please come and listen, read, and ask questions.  Your 
commitment to St. Timothy’s is essential.                                        
~ Paul Conroy, Stewardship Ministry Chair 
 

Youth Group at Laser TagYouth Group at Laser TagYouth Group at Laser TagYouth Group at Laser Tag    

 
(Photo by Craig Dubishar) 

    
    

ECW Retreat ECW Retreat ECW Retreat ECW Retreat      
We invite all the women of the church and friends to 

join us for this wonderful weekend of fun, food, and 
fellowship at Algonkian Regional Park November 14-16 
2008.  This year’s theme is “Body, Mind, and Spirit.”  It is 
often difficult in our daily lives to care for ourselves 
physically, intellectually, and spiritually.  Please join us as we 
examine ways to better care for ourselves and those around 
us. The cabins at Algonkian are located in the woods along 
the banks of the Potomac River and have all the modern 
conveniences of home.  We will start the retreat with a Pot 
Luck dinner on Friday night, followed by our program on 
Saturday, some free time, and of course lots of fellowship.  
Plan on staying the weekend or just the day —whatever suits 
you.  Treat yourself to a relaxing weekend —we guarantee 
your spirit will be renewed and your life enhanced.  Cost $80 
for two nights lodging, $60 for one night lodging, $40 for 
daytime only.  Meals are included.  For more information, 
please contact Sandy Wright at (703) 716-9094 or Jean 
Shepherd at (703) 729-7977. 
 

St. Timothy’s WalkersSt. Timothy’s WalkersSt. Timothy’s WalkersSt. Timothy’s Walkers 
Get out your walking shoes! Reston Interfaith is 

honored to be a beneficiary of Fannie Mae’s Annual Help the 
Homeless Walkathon. Last year, Fannie Mae’s walks raised 
over $7 million, one hundred percent of which came to 
organizations that work to help prevent and end 
homelessness, including Reston Interfaith. Over 1,000 
Northern Virginia community walkers helped raise nearly 
$70,000.00 specifically for RI, allowing us to provide shelter 
and permanent housing for over 600 people. This fantastic 
outcome was made possible by the support of local 
individuals and organizations.  

Come to the Reston Interfaith Community Walk for 
the Homeless. The annual event will take place on Sunday, 
October 19 at 2:00 pm. We will walk together from the 
Embry Rucker Community Shelter to St. Anne’s Episcopal 
Church, and back to the shelter. Educational activities will be 
provided at St. Anne’s, and all walkers will receive a tee shirt. 
The walk is approximately 2 miles long, and will take about 2 
hours. Reston Interfaith’s programs will benefit from all the 
proceeds of your registration fee as well as sponsorships; $15 
for youth (age 25 and younger) and $25 for adults.  Register 
by October 10th to receive your t-shirt the day of the walk!  
ON-SITE REGISTRATION WILL BE AVAILABLE!  For 
more information, contact Jill Norcross 703-435-7216.  

Please help us reach our goal of 1,500 participants 
this year. We look forward to walking with you! 

    
    
    



 
 

Abundant Gifts Abundant Gifts Abundant Gifts Abundant Gifts     
Remember the Church in Your Estate Plans 
By Patricia Bjorling 

The Book of Common Prayer includes the following 
rubric: “The Minister of the Congregation is directed to 
instruct the people, from time to time, about the duty of 
Christian parents to make prudent provision for the well-
being of their families, and of all persons to make wills, while 
they are in health, arranging for the disposal of their temporal 
goods, not neglecting, if they are able, to leave bequests for 
religious and charitable uses.” 

As Christians, we are each caretakers of the unique 
gifts given to us by God during our lifetimes. As Christians, 
we acknowledge these gifts by giving back —giving our love, 
our time, our expertise and our physical possessions. In 
particular, how we dispose of our possessions before 
departing this life makes a statement to those who follow us. 
Episcopalians who wish to set an example with their lives and 
who wish to continue their stewardship after death may 
provide for their parish or the wider ministries of the Church 
in their wills. A simple bequest can benefit congregations, 
church social service agencies, programs of the Diocese, 
seminaries, camps, colleges and other Episcopal institutions. 
There are several ways you can use your will to 
advance ministries you care about: 
• You can leave a percentage of your estate for ministry; 
• You can leave a specific amount of money for ministry; 
• You can leave the remainder of your estate to ministry after 
other bequests are made; 
• You can leave specific property (your IRA, which would 
otherwise be taxable, or appreciated property such as stocks 
or real estate) for ministry; 
• You can create a trust to provide life income to a survivor 
and then designates a ministry as the final beneficiary. 

In addition to wills, a number of other planned 
giving methods are also available, ranging from gifts of life 
insurance to gifts that provide income during the donors’ 
lifetimes, such as gift annuities and charitable trusts.  

For more information and assistance for both 
churches and individuals, contact Patricia (Patsy) Bjorling 
at 800-DIOCESE x17 or pbjorling@thediocese.net. tD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Where Does Your 6.4 Cents Go? Follow the Dollar 
Do you ever wonder just what happens to that one dollar 
you put in the collection plate on Sunday? A large 
majority of it goes to support the ministry of 
your local parish. But just over 6.4% goes to 
support the work of the Diocese. That money 
sends missioners across the globe, builds 
new churches and provides professional 
support and resources for clergy and lay 
leaders. It supports the everyday ministries 
of the Diocese that support local churches, 
from communication to transition ministry 
to the ordination process. 

Here’s how that 6.4 cents is used. 
Micro-Economic Development Projects–.02¢ 
General Church–1.23¢ 
Ecumenical Partnerships–0.15¢ 
Youth & Young Adult Ministry-0.4¢ 
Missions & Church Planting-0.94¢ 
Diocesan Program Committees (17 committees)-0.12¢ 
Canonical Ministries & Commissions–0.32¢ 
Professional Resources & Support–3.01¢ 
Services for Parishes (including communications, conferences 
and transition ministry)–0.22¢ 
 

The Jeanie Schmidt Free ClinicThe Jeanie Schmidt Free ClinicThe Jeanie Schmidt Free ClinicThe Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic    
The Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic (JSFC) extends its thanks to 
St. Timothy’s congregation for their generous participation in 
the school supplies drive in August.  There were 66 bags of 
school supplies assembled and distributed to children at the 
conclusion of their school physical due to these 
contributions.  In addition, 75 small bags of toiletry items 
donated by St. Timothy’s were given out to adult patients. 
JSFC thanks you for your continued support of its mission to 
provide access to health care for low- income uninsured 
individuals in Herndon, Reston, Centreville and Chantilly.
 The Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic provided services to 
505 children and 212 adults for a total of 1,809 appointments 
over a 12 month period in 2007-2008.  New Opportunity 
to Help:  Please look for a member of the Service Ministry in 
Henry Hall after every Sunday service in October to learn 
more about the Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic and to participate 
in the FUNds RAFFLE being held on November 14.  All 
proceeds from the raffle will fund patient services. Tickets 
will be sold for your choice of raffle items ranging from gift 
certificates to a Redskins Rug to a child’s easel to quilts and 
more.   Tickets are $5 each or 5 for $20.  The Service 
Ministry’s goal for St. Timothy’s is the purchase of 80 tickets 
or $400.    Your support of this activity and 
other outreach opportunities is greatly appreciated as St. 
Timothy’s seeks to put its faith into action through service to 
others.  

    



 
 

Ministry of the Month: Making the Ministry of the Month: Making the Ministry of the Month: Making the Ministry of the Month: Making the 
Case for StewardshipCase for StewardshipCase for StewardshipCase for Stewardship 

We all take solace in the notion of home —a location 
where we feel safe, secure, and welcomed. Sometimes home 
is a state of mind, an ideal that represents more than just the 
physical place we lay our heads at nights. Home may be 
something that some of us are still searching for. Whether 
we’re finishing up at work, running errands, or even playing 
in a softball game, making our way home is on everyone’s to-
do list.  

As children, home is provided for us until we can 
venture into the world and define what we will call home. 
But, the place we will live or the special peace that we seek is 
not something we receive automatically —it must be attained. 
Sooner or later, we all come to the realization that home is 
not something we are due. We must work for it. 

St. Timothy’s is our church home —a place we visit 
weekly and return to for special occasions in our lives —
weddings, baptisms, and other memorable events. It’s a place 
where we sing Christmas carols in December and celebrate 
the resurrection of Christ at Easter. St. Tim’s is a place of 
peace. While there, we are welcomed by neighbors and 
friends who share our belief in God and Episcopal faith. 
From there we go in peace, refreshed and nourished, to love 
and serve the Lord. 

However, St. Tim’s is not a tax-free inheritance, but 
a home we must work for. The sanctuary, the meeting spaces, 
the beautiful grounds, and the people who administer to us 
(i.e., the clergy, music director, parish administrator, sexton, 
and nursery supervisor) all require something from us— a 
commitment, an offering to keep the Word of God and the 
many missions of the Episcopal Church alive and present in 
our community.  

The Stewardship Ministry members have the 
enormous task of reminding us of this responsibility . . .  and 
they do it with poise and conviction. They conduct fund-
raising campaigns and educate parishioners about the 
importance of making financial pledges to assist the Vestry to 
budget church resources. Some of our members may not 
realize that our church receives no financial support from the 
Diocese; St. Tim’s relies solely on the generosity of the 
congregation to maintain its building, clergy, staff, ministries, 
and outreach programs. 

Stewardship Ministry Chairman Paul Conroy says, 
“Being members of St. Timothy’s requires each of us to be 
good stewards of the church. God is calling us to do his 
work, but we need the resources to move forward.”   

Stewardship’s mission is simple and straightforward. 
"Recognizing that we are created by God and that all we have 
comes from God, the Stewardship Ministry challenges, 
educates, and supports the people of St. Timothy's in 
becoming faithful, generous, and thankful stewards of the 
time, talent, and treasure entrusted to us." 

The Stewardship Ministry is in the process of 
announcing its plans for the 2009 pledge campaign. The 
theme for this year’s campaign is Abundant Giving, Abundant 
Life and activities include parish dinners with information and 
entertainment. All members are encouraged to attend. The 
Stewardship Ministry will also make presentations at services 
throughout the fall. 

The people who give of their time to run the 
church’s stewardship efforts include Paul Conroy, Alain 
Bashore, Chris Brock, Rob Bumbary, Jim Hendrick, Katie 
Mazza, and Susy Nixon. The Vestry liaison is Senior Warden 
Duncan Hutcheon and Frank Martin helps manage the 
Ministry’s records.  

Stewardship reminds us that St. Tim’s is ours and, 
accordingly, we are responsible for it. During these 
economically challenging times, many of us must make 
decisions about what we can eliminate from our budgets and 
how we can more effectively allocate our resources. Saint 
Paul in Chapter 8 of his second letter to the Corinthians tells 
them that what we present to others of our material wealth, 
we will collect in spiritual prosperity. Please think seriously 
about what St. Tim’s means to you and your family, and 
please give generously. 

 
 

 

         
(Photos - Copyright 2008  Heather Mina) 

    



 
 

To My Fellow Parishioners at St. To My Fellow Parishioners at St. To My Fellow Parishioners at St. To My Fellow Parishioners at St. 
Timothy’s Episcopal Church:Timothy’s Episcopal Church:Timothy’s Episcopal Church:Timothy’s Episcopal Church:    

As some of you might know I have been engaged in 
the discernment process to determine my role in the Church. 
A lot has happened in the last year and a half.  I have been 
through a parish discernment committee here at the parish. 
Six wonderful members of our congregation were willing to 
listen to the Spirit, help me through my fears, sound out my 
gifts and then come to a clear role for me in my service to the 
Church.  It was determined after much thought and prayer 
that I was called to be a deacon in the Church.  I was given 
the go ahead to pursue Holy Orders via the Diocese. 

I have met with the Committee on the Diaconate at 
Roslyn in Richmond on June 13th. The questions were 
difficult and thought provoking yet ultimately revealed a lot 
about me and my relationship to God and my sense of 
calling.  I was accompanied by some of the members of the 
parish discernment, Fr. Brad and my wife Kim.  On my way 
home the Chairperson called me and told us that that I was 
recommended as a Postulant to the Holy Orders of Deacons 
in the Episcopal Church! Next step was to meet with the 
Bishop. 

I have met with Bishop Lee in Richmond on August 
13th.  We discussed the role of deacons in the Church and 
what might be expected of me in the future.  He supported 
the decision of the Committee on the Diaconate to begin 
training. 

Most recently I attended a Deacon Retreat at Roslyn 
to meet and get to know the other Postulants over the 
weekend of August 22-23.  We spent a most enjoyable and 
prayerful time getting to know one another. 

The Deacon Formation Institute began this past 
Saturday September 13, 2008.  It should last 12-18 months.  
We will meet one Saturday a month for theology, Anglican 
Spirituality and other courses.  Ordination is scheduled for 
sometime in early 2010. 

I ask for your prayers as I go through the process.  
Thanks again to my Parish Discernment Committee, Fr. 
Brad, Leslie, and to you my fellow parishioners. 
 
Peace in Christ, 
Marty M. Hager 
 

Blessing of tBlessing of tBlessing of tBlessing of the Animalshe Animalshe Animalshe Animals    
We will have the Blessing of the 

Animals on Sunday, Oct. 5 at 3:00 pm in 
the Outdoor Chapel.  The rain date is 
Sunday, Oct. 12 at 3:00 pm. 

 

 

    

The Ministry of TeachingThe Ministry of TeachingThe Ministry of TeachingThe Ministry of Teaching    
Please join us on Tuesday, Oct. 7, for dinner at 6:30 pm and 
to hear the speaker at 7:00 pm. George J. Kroupa, from the 
Virginia Theological Seminary, will speak to teachers and 
interested parties about the strengths and challenges of 
running a Sunday School program.  Dinner will be provided!  
Contact:  Marybeth Henry (mbbeauty@cox.net).  

 

Flu ShotsFlu ShotsFlu ShotsFlu Shots    
Who:   Must be 18 years of Age!!!!    
What: Influenza Vaccine which 

contains strains  A/Brisbane/59/2007 
(HINI)-like,  A/Brisbane/10/2007 (H3n2)-
like, B/Florida/4/2006-like.  This is the 
vaccine for the season of 2008-2009. The flu virus indicated 
on this consent form is for this flu season.  Seventy-five to 
ninety percent of all people who receive a flu vaccine are 
completely protected.  The remainder have partial protection 
and will have greatly lessened symptoms if they do contract 
influenza. The vaccine will begin to provide protection 
in about one to two weeks after the shot is given. Each year 
there is a new strain of flu, so you must be vaccinated each 
year to be protected. Do Not Receive the vaccine if you have 
an acute illness especially fever since the vaccine will not be 
fully effective and you will become more sick.  All viruses in 
the vaccine are killed so they cannot infect anyone with the 
flu. The immunity from the vaccine lasts about a year so 
earlier you receive the vaccine the better. This shot will not 
protect you against other illnesses that resemble the flu.  All 
needles and syringes are sterile, are one- time use and are 
safely discarded.    

Where:  Henry Hall (if available) or B-1 signs will be 
posted day of administration.   Cost:  $25.00??? influenza and 
$45.00 Pneumonia(only can be given to persons 65 or older 
and only first time recipient or greater than 5 years since last 
given.  Pneumonia to be received only twice in your life 
time!!!   Aetna insurance holders and Medicare Part B will 
have consents submitted to the agencies for payment.        

When: Sunday October 26,2008  starting at 7:30am 
to 12:30pm  Judy Pasquarello, RN  (Service Committee)         

 

 

“If you really believe the Christian gospel — God 
behind us, his cause committed to us, his power available 
for us — then proclaim it, live it, implement it, for 
humanity’s hope depends upon it. It is, indeed, a faith for 
tough times.”  
                                                  —Harry Emerson Fosdick 

 

 
 



 
 

Photos of Confirmation Class by Craig Dubishar 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Youth GroupYouth GroupYouth GroupYouth Group    
October 

Oct 5, 5:30-7:30 PM             Youth group gathering         

    movie/pizza/discussion 

Oct 12, 5:30-7:30 PM       YG Gathering 

Oct 19, 12:30-1:30 PM   3rd Sunday Brunch (VA 

Kitchen) 

Oct 19, 2 PM                          Help the Homeless  

    Walk 

Oct 19, 5-9 PM Dinner, Band: 2nd 

Thief:  Ken Mansfield 

Oct 26, 5 PM                          Halloween Party at St.  

    Tim’s 

November 

Nov 2: 5-6 PM  Evensong (St. Tim’s) 

Nov 8: 10-2   Holiday Shop  

    Fundraiser 

Nov 9: 12:30-1:30 PM       Prepare bagged meals  

    for Embry Rucker  

    Shelter 

Nov 16: 12:30-1:30 PM      3rd Sunday Brunch (VA  

    Kitchen) 

Nov 21, evening                      Challenger Dance  

Nov 23, 5:30-6:45 PM       YG Gathering 
 

PrePrePrePre----Cycle Cycle Cycle Cycle --------    It's In!!It's In!!It's In!!It's In!!  
What The Intelligence Group has observed as a new trend 
called "pre-cycling" is really just the growing trend of being 
aware of your choices up-front.  It you purchase a product in 
a non-recyclable container (a plastic not coded as "1" or "2") 
then the consumer has no choice but to throw it out or try to 
figure out a way to reuse it.  Today, many "green" consumers 
are trying to reduce their recycling before they buy the 
product -- a growing trend so says The Intelligence Group! 
 Consumers who pre-cycle aren't just content with throwing 
cans and bottles in the recycle bin and letting waste 
management sort it out.  In its Report, The Intelligence 
Group found that 45% of trendsetters and 14% of 
mainstream consumers have "cut down on bottled water 
purchases" in the past six months, while 49% and 16% 
respectively have "cut down on use of plastic bags" during 
the same period.  "It's not just about how you dispose of 
[products and packaging] anymore," said Melissa Lavigne, 
director of marketing for The Intelligence Group, which is a 
division of CAA.  "It's about being conscious about products 
you buy in the first place.  That's the idea behind precycling." 
What a great idea to preserve and protect the resources God 
has given us! 



 
 

    
The Beatles' U.S. Manager of The Beatles' U.S. Manager of The Beatles' U.S. Manager of The Beatles' U.S. Manager of 
Apple Records at St. Timothy's, Apple Records at St. Timothy's, Apple Records at St. Timothy's, Apple Records at St. Timothy's, 
October 19, 2008October 19, 2008October 19, 2008October 19, 2008  
Ken Mansfield, U.S. Manager of Apple Records for the 
Beatles, will bring his unique presentation and testimonial to 
St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church on Sunday, October 19, 
2008, at 7:00 pm. Ken was personally appointed by the 
Beatles to this role and spent years with the Beatles as 
executive, liaison and friend, helping to manage Beatlemania 
in the United States. Ken was even present “on the rooftop” 
in London for the Beatles’ last concert in January 1969!  

Ken and his wife Connie discuss their unique 
Christian testimonial and Ken’s own personal “long and 
winding road” to understanding the love of Christ. Ken’s 
intriguing central testimony theme is surrounded by over 30 
years in the music industry, working with some of the most 
famous artists of our time. This entertaining and renowned 
international speaker draws on his rich experiences as 
Grammy-winning producer, songwriter, entertainer, executive 
and manager. His officially approved book, The Beatles, The 
Bible and Bodega Bay, has been rated as one of the top three 
Beatles’ books of all time.  

The 2nd ThiefTM Band will open the event with an 
acoustic set, starting at 6:30 pm. 

Tickets are $10 per person, or $25 per family (any 
size). Tickets are at the door only. Reservations are not 
required; however, St. Timothy’s would appreciate knowing 
an approximate headcount. Limited scholarship assistance is 
available.  Please contact Leslie Chadwick if you are 
interested:  lesliec@saint-timothys.org. For more 
information about this event or to indicate your attendance, 
please e-mail 2008oct19@cox.net.  

To learn more about Ken Mansfield, visit 
en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ken_Mansfield, or 
www.fabwhitebook.com/html/meet_ken.html.  

To learn more about The 2nd ThiefTM Band, visit 
www.2ndthief.org.  

Blessing of the Courtyard of the Blessing of the Courtyard of the Blessing of the Courtyard of the Blessing of the Courtyard of the 
SaintsSaintsSaintsSaints    
The Rt. Rev. Peter James Lee was at St. Tim’s on 
September 28, 2008.  He confirmed 5 people, and blessed 
the Courtyard of the Saints. Photos by Craig Dubishar. 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Timothy's newsletter, The Word, is published monthly 
and emailed to members and friends on the first day of each 
month. It also appears in full color on the website 
(www.saint-timothys.org) home page under Downloads. If 
you wish to receive a copy by mail, please notify Carol Frost 
in the church office (office@saint-timothys.org). Copies of 
The Word are also available in the office.  

The deadline for submission of material for the next issue is: 
Thursday, October 16, 2008 

Questions, articles, or ideas for The Word are always 
welcome as are your comments. You may send materials via 
email to office@saint-timothys.org and put Word in the 
subject line. Photos are also welcome; please identify key 
people in photos. Articles or letters may be edited for 
brevity or appropriateness. 

2008 Vestry 
Terms expire January 2009 

Mrs. Jane Perry 
Liaison to Evangelism 
703-478-0032 
eperry2ster@gmail.com 

Ms. Marcia Andere 
Liaison to Youth 
703-834-1163 
marciaandere@yahoo.com 

Terms expire January 2010 

Mr. Michael Cook 
Junior Warden, Ad Hoc Liaison 
703-860-4459 
jaramad@aol.com 

Ms. Pat Rhoads 
Liaison to Service 
703-437-0393 
patriciarhoads@aol.com 

 
Terms expire January 2011 

Mrs. Hollis Colie 
Liaison to Hospitality 
703-787-0272 
hollis211@aol.com 

Mr. Jim Hendrick 
Liaison to Worship 
703-430-4914 
jhendrick@udcc.com 

Treasurer 
Mr. Rick Wilson 
703-435-1925 
rwilson20@verizon.net 
 
 

Mr. Duncan Hutcheon 
Senior Warden, Liaison to Stewardship 
703-376-8288 
Duncan.l.hutcheon@exxonmobil.com 

Ms. Betsy Knoizen 
Liaison to Education 
703-318-9514 
kblc@verizon.net 
 

 
Mr. Keith Pinkard 
Liaison to Finance 
703-758-2583 
mapnbuild@cox.net 

Mrs. Genevieve Zetlan 
Liaison to Communications 
703-456-7230 
gzetlan@gmail.com 
 

 Mr. David Hixon 
Liaison to Buildings and Grounds 
703-222-7776 
djhixon@yahoo.com 
 
Ms. Tricia Mussante 
Liaison to Pastoral Care 
703-481-6853 
p.mussante@verizon.net 

Registrar 
Ms. Jill Cox 
703-327-5021 
jillcoxva@verizon.net 
 
 
 

Church Information 
Rector 
The Reverend Brad Rundlett 
703-437-3790 x11 
bradr@saint-timothys.org 
 
Music Director 
Mr. Peter Waggoner 
703-437-3790 x16 
peterw@saint-timothys.org 
 

Services 
Sundays 
8:00 am - Holy Eucharist, Rite I 
9:30 am - Holy Eucharist, Rite II, Children's Chapel 

(nursery care available) 
11:00 am - Holy Eucharist, Rite II, Christian Education 

(nursery care available) 

Wednesdays 
12:15 pm - Holy Eucharist and Healing Service 
 

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday, 9 am to 5pm (and by appointment). Clergy 
are off on Fridays. 
 
Upcoming Events 
Oct. 05 – Blessing of the Animals 
Oct. 07 – George Kroupa, speaking about Sunday School 
Oct. 12 – Parish dinner 
Oct. 19 – Stephen Ministry Sunday 
               Walk for the Homeless with Reston Interfaith 
               2nd Thief Band 
               Ken Mansfield speaks 
Oct. 26 – Halloween Party, hosted by Youth Group 
Oct. 27 – Vestry Meeting 
 

Associate Rector 
The Reverend Leslie Chadwick 
703-437-3790 x12 
lesliec@saint-timothys.org 

Parish Administrator 
Ms. Carol Frost 
703-437-3790 x10 
office@saint-timothys.org 
 


